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	Minutes
	Date AUGUST 18, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current stay at home order in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Brad Burton, Harry Chadwick, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Barry Sulllivan, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets:  Linda Lauzon, John Mellor, Ray Meyer


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210818-001

“That the Minutes from August 3, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)

Carried


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Treasurer had request for a rep team loan for a tournament.

· Pay back for loans is November 1.

MOTION #210818-002
“That we approve loans up to $5000 for tournaments for both AA and MD.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried 

· Forms for banking to be sent out.  One team has attempted to open an account.

· We received $15,000 from the Friends of Sarnia Minor Hockey (group that does Sarnia Sting 50/50).


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Greg Edgar
Coaching clinic
$160.00
MOTION #210818-003
“That the bill be paid as presented.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried  



	LAST MEETING FOLLOW-UP

	WINTER CLASSIC TOURNAMENT: 

· We potentially have someone interested in the position of tournament director.  He was previously a coach in our system.  He has some questions and needs to know the dates for the tournament.

· There are some challenges with dates given Christmas/New Year’s falls on a weekend this year.  There is concern that participation wasn’t great when we had the tournament through the week.

· We could consider doing 5 pm to 10 pm through the week.  This would affect rep practice, but we already have the ice.
· Suggest pick window Dec 27-30. 

· Brad Sullivan willing to assist as well.

FOLLOW UP:

· Paul Walsh to connect with Linda Lauzon to see if we can generate enough ice.

· Kevin Taylor to talk to potential tournament convener and finalize decision to occur at our next meeting.

· We need to provide a tournament cancellation policy to the Alliance so they will sanction it.  Cancellation policy would indicate that any team that registers would get a full refund.  Kevin to connect with Alliance to provide the form.

MOTION #210818-004
“That the Winter Classic Rec Tournament will proceed December 27-30 during the hours of 5 pm and 10 pm.” (K. Taylor/Scarrow)
Carried 



	REGISTRATION:
	REGISTRATION UPDATE:
U6 - 81/100

U7 - 60/60

U8 - 60/60

U9 - 85/90

U11 - 140/164

U13 - 153/194

U15 - 114/190

U16 - 51/82

U18 - 42/143

U21 - 6/14

Total - 792

Tryout Numbers:

U8 - 22

U9 - 37

U10 - 27

U11 - 53

U12 - 45

U13 - 36

U14 - 29

U15 - 22

U16 - 33

U18 - 17

Total 323

· Registration numbers are still low.
· 325 players have registered for tryouts.  2 in U7 and Registrar will contact those parents.

· Need to start thinking about what to do with MD.  Not enough to fill both AA and MD in certain divisions.

· We need to order jerseys.

· We have registration open for 13 more days.  Numbers could increase but AAA has 161 which is really low.

· Other Associations are low and will be having similar conversations.

· We knew it would be a challenge at U15 due to the players that left the association to play in a renegade league. 

· We will wait until registration closes to make a final decision on the number of rep teams.

· A further posting to be put on our website indicating that due to low registrations, the Board will be considering whether we are filling both AA and MD and for those interested in playing need to register as soon as possible.

· Potentially an email could be sent to coaches to contact players from last year and encouraging them to register if they haven’t already done so.  Matt and Chad to reach out to coaches.  Let them know critical situation that we are in.

· We need rec directors for U9, U15 and U18-21
· Players wishing to register in September will need to connect with our Registrar Director directly.  We won’t close registration if there are spots available.

PERMISSION TO SKATE:

· Permission to try out for AAA comes from the Board Chair.  The form is on our website under the Registration tab and once completed it automatically goes to Paul Walsh.

· In the past, AAA tryouts were in the Spring and Hockey Canada insurance covered them and players never had to sign up with their home association.  Previously people would download the form and hand in at tryouts.  

· The issue this year is that Hockey Canada Insurance expires August 31.  With movement of tryouts to the fall, insurance is not in place until you register with an Association.  Players can only register with 1 Association.  SHA Chair will not sign a form for an unregistered player to go to a tryout.  If the player is injured seriously, liability comes back to SHA Chair and our SHA Board.  They would have no insurance to cover them.  We are not prepared to allow that liability.

· We have made it clear to AAA that SHA Chair will not approve anyone not registered with Hockey Canada.

· AAA has now posted on their website the reason why players need to register with SHA.

· We have worked it out where it won’t cost these players money up front and they can drop off a post-dated cheque to SHA Treasurer and it will be held dependent upon what happens.  They are not out any money prior to tryouts and this is the most reasonable and least expensive approach.  AAA won’t register anyone until after tryouts.

· Hockey Canada put out a memo last year that if players had paid for a tryout, it is their intent to register so Insurance would be in place, but SHA is not comfortable that this releases us from liability.
· NRP players in U18 can tryout with AAA without a Permission to Skate but if player tries out for Sarnia Hockey they need a Permission to Skate.  

FOLLOW UP:

· Finalize rep teams at next meeting.

· Website Director will post on our website indicating that due to low registrations, the Board will be considering whether we are filling both AA and MD.

· Rep Directors to send email to coaches asking them to reach out to players from last year to encourage them to register as soon as possible if they are interested in playing.

· Harry Chadwick to contact the Alliance with list of teams that we aren’t going to field after decisions at next meeting.

· Harry Chadwick, Kevin Taylor, Paul Walsh and Barb Walsh to work on rec league numbers for sweater orders.  We have to have an even number of teams in all divisions.

· We need to advertise for U9, U15 and U18-21 Convener positions on the website.




	REC VICE CHAIR


	· Going to work out number of jerseys based on registration numbers.  Paul Walsh, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh and Harry Chadwick to work out the numbers.
· There is an app for Contact Tracing that we can further explore prior to the season starting through Sports Head that Camlachie Baseball was using.

· Table that discussion until next meeting.

· There is nothing that directs us to use contact tracing although the City hasn’t changed their rules, but are in negotiations with Lambton Public Health and a meeting is scheduled with OHF on Thursday.  The goal is to increase numbers on the ice to 40 instead of 30.  Issue becomes dressing rooms.  We will know more by the end of August.

· We are mandated by our Provincial and local health units.

· If we are in Step 3 we have to do contact tracing sheet at the door and screening has to be done.  This is continuing until we move from Step 3.  The City has a document that we have to use- Province of Ontario screening app.

· At this point, to move out of Step 3 we need 75% double vaccinated and 80% for single shots.  We in Lambton are getting close to meeting these expectations.

  


	REP DIRECTOR


	BENCH STAFF DIVERSITY:
· Can be a general statement that diversity training is mandated for coaches.

· Rep Director is working on a positional policy by our Board regarding inclusivity and diversity in our general statements.

· Primarily working with rep teams, but we will need to roll out for our entire association.

· We want to reach out to our atypical families and draw them into the hockey community. 
· At Management and Board level we need to strive to have a diverse population.

· When we recruit for our Board, we strive to get a diverse population.  

· We had great results from our First Shift programs.  We are hoping to offer this again in January.


	ICE DIRECTOR


	REP PREP AND TRYOUTS:

· U10/U11 Seeded, U8/U9 T1&T2 /U10/U11 MD Prep Phases are from September 8 – 18.
· Seeded U12-U18 Tryouts are September 17 – 23.
· Seeded U10/U11 Tryouts are September 20 – 26.
· MD U8-U11 Tryouts are September 18 – 26.
· MD U12 – U16 Tryouts are September 24 – 30.
· Rec Practices will start October 4 with games starting October 9.
· IP6 Evaluation skate is September 18 (3 hrs).
· Novice Evaluation skate is September 19 (3 hrs).
· Missing Seeded U11, U14, U18 coaching information and Tournaments – need information by Sept 1 as scheduling of games are Sep 8 – 12.
· Missing all the MD tournament dates and need information by Sep 1 as scheduling of games are Sept 13.
· Body Checking and Goalie Clinic still needs to be scheduled – waiting to hear from Clinic Director.
· Websites will be updated once the City confirms September ice slots, blackout dates etc.  It is anticipated that we will have this information from the City in the next couple of days. 

· Reminder to coaches September ice times may not be your regular scheduled ice slots.
· BRA situation – scheduling games through the week – foresee this would be MD teams potentially U10/U11 Seeded teams vs London/St. Thomas.
· FYI AAA is enquiring scheduling Rep team practices opposite of their minor/major teams.  As in the past we try to accommodate though with the numbers of Sarnia team’s vs AAA it is challenging to accommodate everyone.


	SPONSORSHIP

	· Bayview Chrysler has expressed interest in sponsorship and they are possibly interested in sponsoring an entire division.
· Lakeshore Optimist had 4 teams they sponsored in U16-18.  Some divisions have 2 sponsors.  See if Lakeshore Optimist is willing to share sponsorship with Bayview Chrysler. 




	CLINIC DIRECTOR


	· Clinics are filling up especially D1.
· Body Checking clinic to be scheduled for U15 prior to tryouts.

· Trying to align with AAA and their clinic is scheduled for September 7.  Scott Jones is running it.

· 2007 and 2008’s need these clinics.  Some kids who did Scott Jones’ camp have already had it.

· Have to have this clinic prior to trying out for AAA and AA.

FOLLOW-UP:
· Lesley Smith-Taylor to send Jim Felton the names of 2007/2008 players who have registered.

· Jim Felton to provide information to Amanda Madere so that information can be posted on website regarding the requirement for completing a body checking clinic.

· Dates when scheduled to also be posted on SHA website.




	REFEREE DIRECTOR


	· Rec Referee and Time Keeper application is available online.  Alliance will hold a new official clinic on line this year.  Open to both adults and youth.


	NEW BUSINESS
	NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom is on Tuesday, September 7, 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210818-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   





Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
